
Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

009 (T) of  2023 

Issued by Gladstone Maritime Region on 9 January 2023 

Area: Gladstone pilotage area

Locality: Boyne Smelter Wharf

Activity: Deploying of scientific equipment

Mariners are advised that:  
 
Commencing Monday, 9 January 2023, scientific buoys fitted with an orange light with a sequence of 
1 second on and 5 off will be deployed in the vicinity of the Boyne Smelter Wharf, latitude 
23°51.264'S longitude 151°19.184'E. 
 
No end date has been advised 
 
 
 
Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: none 
 
AUS charts affected: AUS 246 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA94 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Gladstone Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone 07 4971 5200  Email: vtsgladstone@msq.qld.gov.au  

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Gladstone) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


